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WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

29 September 2021

‘A friend loves at all times.’ 
Proverbs 17:17


The format of the Newsletter is as follows:

	Section 1 
	Individual class dates for the following week. 
Any actions you need to take will be in red font. 
Whole school events for the following week.
FODS and Parent Council dates for this half term. 

	Section 2 
	News Items (general school information)

	Section 3
	Other News – parents are welcome to contribute to this section. Please send any items to Mrs Hyslop  

	Section 4 
	Standing Items (always in blue font) 
Useful reference information. 





SECTION 1 DATES  

TABLE 1
INDIVIDUAL CLASS EVENTS NEXT WEEK

	Class
	Activity
	Date

	Oaks and Jack (KP / HR) 
	
	

	Firthfields (KR) 
	Outdoor Learning Day. AM 
As this session is in the morning, children need to wear own clothes and bring a change of clothes please for the afternoon. Wellingtons or other suitable outdoor footwear are also required.

PLEASE ENSURE THESE ARE OLD, WARM AND WATERPROOF CLOTHES 
	Fri 8th 

	Eaton (JP)
	
	

	Fountain (CA) 
	Outdoor Learning Day. PM 
Children need to wear own clothes and bring a pair of wellingtons or other suitable outdoor shoes. 

PLEASE ENSURE THESE ARE OLD, WARM AND WATERPROOF CLOTHES
	Fri 8th 

	Mere  (VJ/ ST)
	
	

	Pavilions (EP) 
	
	

	Mount Pleasant (GR) 
	
	

	Green (JN) 
	
	

	Hartford (TM)
	
	

	London (JJ) 
	
	




TABLE 2
WHOLE SCHOOL EVENTS NEXT WEEK 

	Monday 4 October 
	

	Tuesday 5th
	

	Wednesday 6th
	

	Thursday 7th
	Theme Day Lunch 
USA 
Hot dog and hash browns (Vegetarian Option Available) 
Chicken Enchiladas 
Choc Chip Cookie 

	Friday 8th
	Hello Yellow World, Mental Health Day 
Free Dress Day / Wear Something Yellow 





TABLE 3
FODS AND PARENTS COUNCIL MEETINGS (both meetings held in school) 

	FODS  
	8 November 2021 7.00pm

	PARENT COUNCIL 
	9 November 2021 7.30pm 







SECTION 2 NEWS


HELLO YELLOW WORLD MENTAL HEALTH DAY FREE DRESS DAY  
FRIDAY 8th OCTOBER 
Friday 8th October has been designated as World Mental Health Day. We are encouraging everyone to wear their own clothes with something yellow and donate £1 on the day to help show young people they're not alone with their mental health. All money raised will go to Young Minds, a mental health charity for young people. The following week, teachers will be spending some time with their classes talking about positive mental health and resilience, in an age-appropriate way. 

BRASS LESSONS 
This year we welcome Mr Donaldson who will be joining Mrs Powlson teaching Brass to Year 5/6 on a Thursday afternoon.  
YEAR 6 will have a double music lesson on THURSDAY 30th when they will choose their brass instrument.  Following this lesson Yr6 will BRING THEIR INSTRUMENTS HOME.  
YEAR 5 will start BRASS on THURSDAY 7th OCTOBER, they will be able to choose their instrument and then bring it home. 
Please encourage your child to take care of their instrument, remember to return it to school every THURSDAY for their Brass lesson and practise a few times each week. 
If you need any more information or have any questions, please email mclewes@davenhamce.cheshire.sch.uk


HARVEST FESTIVAL AND HARVEST DONATIONS 
We are still hoping to hold a Harvest Festival Service but have regrettably made the decision NOT to invite parents/ carers to this event.
This year we will once again be collecting money for the Cheshire Foodbank. Please send your donations in any time before the end of this half term. Please place donations in an envelope marked HARVEST DONATION. 

PANTOMIME 
You should have received a letter about the forthcoming whole school visit to the pantomime at The Grange Theatre in Hartford. Please pay online for your child’s visit. 

YEAR 6 RESIDENTIAL
Please can we remind parents / carers of Year 6 children to return your permission slips? 

END OF DAY ARRANGEMENTS 
Please can we ask that you ensure that you relay any messages about who is collecting your child at the end of the day to your child’s class teacher and / or to after school clubs? We will not allow any child to go home with an adult unless we have permission from parents / carers. Please ensure that you relay any changes in after school club arrangements to the provider as well as to school. 
Can we also ask that parents / carers of Reception children do not wave until their child is at the front of the line, simply because this makes it easier for us to locate the correct parent for each child! 

ONLINE SAFETY 
Please can we remind parent / carers that in order to keep children safe online any games should be in the private friend mode not public?

CHRISTMAS RAFFLE PRIZES 
If anyone is able to help sourcing raffle prizes for the Christmas Fair, please let Mrs Hyslop know. This is one of our biggest fund raisers of the year and the better the prizes, the more money we tend to raise! 

PARENT PAY 
The school’s online payment system is ParentPay which is used by a large number of schools nationally including the County High School Leftwich where most of our pupils move on to after year 6.
All items which require a payment to be made will be set up on this system. Activation letters with login details have been distributed to parents where required.
Lunches Year 3 to 6
Children who have moved from infants to juniors this term will now be within the chargeable dinner group unless they are eligible for benefit related free school meals.
Dinners provided by our catering supplier Edsential are charged at £2.34 per day.
Please ensure all dinner accounts are kept in credit via the ParentPay system. Text reminders are not sent out so please make a weekly note to login to your child’s ParentPay account.
Debt reminder letters will be sent out where necessary, either by email or letter in your child’s book bag.
Trips
Where a payment is required for a school trip, residential or other sundry items (such as CGP revision books for SATS practice), this will also be available through the ParentPay system.

2021 CHRISTMAS CARD COMPETITION 
Edward Timpson, our local MP, has written to schools inviting children to participate in a competition to design a 2021 Christmas card. The theme is ‘What I love about Christmas.’ The winning design will be sent to a host of people, including the Prime Minister, local councillors, residents, businesses and the Eddisbury community groups. 
The deadline for entries is 31st October and the winners will be announced shortly afterwards. 
Entries should be on A4 plain paper with the entrants name, age, school and class written on the back and sent to Edward Timpson, 58a High Street, Tarporley, CW6 OAG.
Any questions should be directed to edwardtimpson.mp@parliamnet.uk or by phone 01829 733385. 
www.edwardtimpson.com/christmascardcompetition 


FORTHCOMING VISITS AND COSTINGS 

	Visit, Year Group and Date of Visit

	Instalment Date and Amount

	Young Voices 
8 February 2023
Year 5 and 6 
	To secure your child’s place please pay £10 online to cover the cost of the coach and tick the consent box.  Additional (optional) costs will be a T shirt at £12 (if you have a t shirt from a previous year your child is welcome to wear this or s/he can wear a plain white t shirt) and audience tickets at a cost of £20 each (your Yr5/6 child does not need an audience ticket).  
By Fri 1 October 


	Tattenhall 
Year 1 and 2
	Year 1 Day Visit £5 payable by Friday 28th January 

Year 2 Residential £75
£25 deposit by Friday 22 October 
Final payment £50 by Friday 28 January   
See letter for dates of payments 

	London 
Year 6 
	Year 6 Visit (please note Parent Pay is not yet open for this visit) 
Deposit £55 TBC 
Balance £205 by 16th March 





CHARITY FUNDRAISING 

	Detail
	Charity 
	Amount Raised 

	World Mental Health Day 
	Young Minds
	

	Smarties Challenge 
	Children in Need
	

	Harvest Festival 
	Cheshire Food Bank
	





SMARTIES CHALLENGE FOR CHILDREN IN NEED – tubes have come home now. 






SECTION 3	OTHER NEWS



MORRISONS GOOD TO GROW CAMPAIGN  
From Monday 6th September Morrison's are launching the 'It's Good to Grow' campaign. The programme aims to encourage school children to get outdoors and get growing. To do this Morrison's will give free gardening equipment to schools across the country, with customers collecting Grow Tokens, through the use of My Morrison's every time you shop. Customers will allocate their tokens to a school of their choice. The tokens can then be used by schools to get free gardening equipment.

Collecting Good to Grow Tokens - From Monday 6th September until Sunday 24th October, customers will be able to collect a ‘Grow Token’ on their My Morrison's account for every £10 they spend in store or online. They can then choose a school to donate their tokens to and schools will be able to exchange their tokens for supplies by being a growing school
 





Please remember to ask for the Gardens for Schools Vouchers if you shop at Winnington Garden Centre. 


SECTION 4	STANDING ITEMS (appear in blue)
REPLY SLIPS
All communication is now via email. If parents find it difficult to print out, a reply slip, then please write a return on a slip of paper or come into the school office. 

APPLICATIONS FOR CHILDREN STARTING PRIMARY SCHOOL SEPTEMBER 2022 
Please take careful note of the following dates. Failure to apply by the closing dates may result in your child not being offered the place you want. 


	1 Sep 2021
	Application process starts - online application facility open, 

	15 January 2022
	Closing date for applications forms to be returned to the Council

	19 April 2022
	Online applicants can view the school place offered by logging into their online account 

	18 May 2022
	Closing date for appeal applications




APPLICATIONS FOR CHILDREN STARTING SECONDARY SCHOOL SEPTEMBER 2022 

	1 Sep 2021
	Application process starts - online application facility open, 

	31 Oct 2021
	Closing date for applications forms to be returned to the Council

	1 March 2022
	Online applicants can view the school place offered by logging into their online account 

	29 March 2022 
	Closing date for appeal applications



FREE SCHOOL MEALS AND PUPIL PREMIUM
Your child may be able to get free school meals if you are in receipt of any of the following:
Income Support
Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance
Income-related Employment and Support Allowance
Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
The guaranteed element of Pension Credit
Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross income of no more than £16,190)
Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit
Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you get)
The criteria also apply if your child is adopted or under a special guardianship order. Please speak to Mrs Colloby in the school office. It is important that you register, even if your child currently receives Universal Free Infant School Meals as there is additional funding (Pupil Premium) that school can apply for.  https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals

Our School Prayer



Dear Father God
Bless Davenham School 
That working together and playing together
We may learn to serve you and to serve others. 
Amen



Remember to … 

“…encourage one another and build one another up…” 
1 Thessalonians 5:11.




Items for the Newsletter
If you have any items you would like to put in the Newsletter such as information about local events or clubs, please email me at head@davenhamce.cheshire.sch.uk
As always, should you have any concerns or questions, please come into school. Problems can often be dealt with very quickly- when we know about them!



Mrs J M Hyslop Headteacher





	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	









	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	





